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 Dear Colleagues, 

I hope this message finds you well. In light of ongoing immigration policy developments, I 
want to take a moment to reaffirm our commitment to our undocumented students, 
employees, and those who have undocumented loved ones. 

The CSU and CSUSB have mobilized to stand with our students. We will continue to share 
updated policies, resources, and support initiatives on this matter throughout the 
semester. 

For now, I encourage you to take two actions:  

First, review our Immigration Enforcement Response. This plan outlines how our university 
responds to any presence of immigration enforcement officials on the San Bernardino or 
Palm Desert campus. This site will be continually updated. Additionally, event times to 
discuss and review this plan are forthcoming.  

Second, attend the upcoming UndocuaAlly Workshop on Monday, March 17, from 12-1 
p.m. via Zoom. Practical and immediate steps to support the academic success and well-
being of our students will be shared. Here is the workshop Zoom link: 
https://csusb.zoom.us/s/89142494891 

In closing, here are key points I wish to underscore: 

• CSUSB will not collaborate with immigration enforcement officials unless 
legally required (an exceptional occurrence).  

• Campus law enforcement does not and will not engage in immigration 
enforcement activities. 

• Support services are available. Our Undocumented Student Success Center 
offers legal resources, mental health support, and academic advising tailored to the 
needs of undocumented students. The center is a resource for employees and 
students. It is located in Santos Manuel Student Union North, 3313. 

https://www.csusb.edu/about-csusb/immigration-statement
https://csusb.zoom.us/s/89142494891


I understand that this can be an especially difficult time for those directly affected by 
immigration-related concerns. Please know that CSUSB stands with you. We will continue 
to work towards making CSUSB a welcoming and inclusive community. Thank you for doing 
your part to foster a sense of belonging and security for our students and colleagues.  

Sincerely, 

Rafik 

 
A. Rafik Mohamed, Ph.D.  
Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 
California State University, San Bernardino 
 


